COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MONDAY, JULY 2, 2018
9:30 O’CLOCK A.M.
COMMISSIONERS™ MEETING ROOM

Coffee County Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Monday. July 2, 2018,
at 9:30 o'clock A.M. with the following present: Chairman AJ Dovers, Vice-Chairman
Charles Deen, Commissioners Jimmy Kitchens, Johnny Wayne Jowers and Oscar Paulk,
County Attorney Tony Rowell, County Administrator Wesley Vickers and County
Clerk Tracie Vickers.

Chairman Dovers called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. Commissioner Jowers
asked County Attorney Tony Rowell to give the invocation. Everyone participated in the pledge
of allegiance to the flag of the United States of America.

Chairman Dovers announced the Regional TSPLOST Meeting will be held on July 10" at 1:00
p.m. at the Nashville Community Center in Nashville, Georgia.

Chairman Dovers announced the Cattlemen Association and the Young Farmers would like to
invite all the Commissioners to a meeting on July 10" at 7:00 p.m. at the Billy Walker
Agriculture Center at the Coffee Middle School.

Chairman Dovers announced early voting begins today in the runoff election.

Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the Pre-meeting Work Session,
Regular meeting held on June 18,2018 . Commissioner Paulk made a motion to accept the
minutes and this was seconded by Commissioner Jowers. All Commissioners unanimously
agreed.

Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Commissioner Deen made a
motion to approve the agenda. This was seconded by Commissioner Kitchens. All
Commissioners unanimously agreed.

County Administrator Vickers discussed the Resolution for Joe Farris Day on July 13, 2018.
County Attorney Rowell read the Resolution proclaiming the Thirteenth Annual Joe Farris Day
July 13, 2018. Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to approve or reject the Resolution.
Commissioner Jowers made a motion to approve the Resolution. Commissioner Paulk seconded
the motion. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.

County Administrator Vickers discussed the new application for Mr. Everardo Patino. Jr. for an
alcohol license at Green Acres Grocery. County Attorney Rowell stated he has reviewed the
application and it is in order to approve this application. Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to
approve or reject this application for an alcohol license for Everardo Patino, Jr. for Green Acres
Grocery. Commissioner Kitchens made a motion to accept this application. Commissioner
Deen seconded the motion. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.



County Administrator Vickers discussed the Board Appointment for the Concerted Services
Board. The County received a letter from Mr. Bryan Singleton requesting the Board appoint Ms.
Kelley Harmon, Director of Coffee County Department of Family and Children Services, for a 3
year term. Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to approve or reject the Board appointment of
Ms. Kelly Harmon for the Concerted Services Board. Commissioner Deen made a motion to
accept Ms. Kelly Harmon to the Board. Commissioner Kitchens seconded the motion. All
Commissioners unanimously agreed.

County Administrator Vickers reviewed the bids for the purchase of (4) pickup trucks for the
Road Department. The bids received were:

Prince Ford - $122.113.44 for (4) trucks
Brannen Motor Company -  $121,900.00 for (4) trucks

Mr. Vickers recommends Prince Ford due to purchasing from a local dealership since the cost
difference was less than $60.00 per truck. Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to approve or
reject the bid from Prince Ford for $122.113.44. Commissioner Jowers made a motion to
approve the bid from Prince Ford. Commissioner Paulk seconded the motion. All
Commissioners unanimously agreed.

Chairman Dovers asked for any comments from the audience. Ms. Kimberly Tharpe, 830
Hickory Lane, stated the roads in Hickory Hills Subdivision are in need of repair such as gravel
and ditches.

Chairman Dovers asked for a motion to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Commissioner Deen
made a motion to adjourn the regular session at 9:45 o’clock a.m. and this was seconded by
Commissioner Kitchens. All Commissioners unanimously agreed.
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